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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Full Council held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 30th July 2013.              
Present     

                                      Mr B. Lamb                                Chairman of Council 



  Mr. M. Benson  

      Mr. R. Leithall      

                                      Mrs H. Boot-Handford               Mr R. Maycock
                                      Mrs D.M.A. Chapman                Mr R. Piper  
                                      Mr P. Dennis                               Mr H. Rogers 
                                      Dr N. Harmsworth                      Mr A. Sadleir 
                                      Rev N. Law                                 Mr K. Smith
1123. Chairman's Report.                        
1. “ Devon County Council’s consultation document on the Bere Alston-Tavistock Rail extension   

produced the following statistics:
62.7% support; 29% oppose (but 68% because of housing development); adjoining cycle track 68% 

in support; 15% oppose.
Target for cycle trail is 2014 and rail line in 2020.

2. Guidance on Parish Councillors declaration of interest you may like to check your own file because the Government now requires The Clerk of Councils to place them on their Parish Council website. (Provided they have one)
3. Quarry Corner seat, The Chairman congratulated the Clerk and staff for the speedy repair of this important amenity.
4. The Chairman asked the Councillors, wherever possible, who make reports to Council and Committees, please let the Clerk have them a week before the meeting, so that they can go out with the minutes and be listed on the agenda in accordance with Standing Orders.
1124.   Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman
(1)  Mr Smith reported that the road surface outside Bere Alston school to Pounds Park Road is      

slippery.

(2) Mrs. Chapman Footpath 51/77 where it finishes in the woods near Lockeridge Farm the kissing gate has collapsed.

(3) (a). Benson why were the Public Toilets in Bere Alston closed all day on Thursday. Workman  

                        had the day off and no cover was arranged.

(b) The training session at West Devon three members of Council did not attend. It seems the  

      members did not know anything about the training.
(4) Mr Piper major traffic incident at Bere Ferrers Water Sports in the evening. Youth reversed through the village at a rapid speed. When the police caught up with them allegedly they had no insurance. It seems the police are doing nothing about it. Also there were five cars maliciously damaged in Bere Ferrers Village, and the signal box at the Railway Station was defaced by paint.
Mr. Benson proposed that a letter be sent to Mr. Hogg about all these matters, seconded by Mrs. Boot-Handford.

(5) The Clerk presented the following cheques;

(a) Devon Bark  Bark for play area’s plus labour for helping workman  £1005-00

(b) Sparling Recycling Empty Skip                                                             £276-00

(c) Grant Thornton Audit accounts 2012-13                                               £360-00

Mrs. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Mr. Benson.
1125. To approve the minutes of Full Council held on 25th June as a true record and taken as read.
        Mr Dennis proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Benson.
        Matters Arising

        Minute 1068 The Clerk has asked Mrs. Pike for the drawing of the proposed covered area for the playgroup. It seems that the drawings received by Mrs. Pike are incorrect.
       Minute 1072 (1052) The goal posts have been removed from the Pavilion roof.

       Minute 1072 (1055c) The Clerk spoke with Diana Mitchell, and explained about the need to remove the barbeque at Bere Ferrers Recreation Field, and also informed here about the paving slabs used to rest portable barbeques on to save scorching the grass, she thought this was a good idea.

SO RESOLVED

1126. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Plans meeting held on 2nd July and taken as read, 
          to deal with matters arising. 
Mr Piper proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mrs. Chapman.
Mr Piper proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr Dennis.
SO RESOLVED

1127. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Footpaths & Environment meeting held on the 9th
         July and taken as read, to deal with minutes arising.
Mrs Chapman proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr. Benson.

Matters arising.

Minute 1089(1042) The Clerk read an estimate from Mr. Willmott for undertaking the repair of the pot holes on footpath 6 for £65. Mr. Benson proposed acceptance of the estimate, seconded by Mrs. Chapman.
Mrs Chapman proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr. Benson.          
SO RESOLVED
1128. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Open Spaces meeting held on 16th July and take as read, to deal with matters arising.
Mr Leithall proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mr. Dennis.
Matters Arising.

Minute 1098(1048) The Clerk has purchased the grass guards and has had them put up in the Pavilion. Clerk has emailed Mr. Westlake regards fitting them. The Clerk has also asked the Football Club to cut the hedge back again where these guards are to be placed.
Minute 1098(1052[a]) Roofing company has not turned up so the Clerk has contacted another company.

 Mr. Smith stated that the Workman is not maintaining the Dog Exercise Field. The grass is not cut back to the base of the hedge.
Mr. Benson thought it was very well kept, Mr. Leithall to investigate.
Mr. Leithall proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr. Benson.
SO RESOLVED
1129. To approve and adopt the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes meeting held on the 23rd
         July and taken as read, to deal with matters arising.
Rev Law proposed approval of the minutes, seconded by Mrs Boot-Handford. 
Matters Arising
Minute 1107(1) Mr. Lamb updated everyone with Jane and Andy Morton’s progress and the proposed details of the reception.

Minute 1107 (2b) Mrs. Boot-Handford stated that replies from other parishes regards the next tranche of TAP Funding has been very slow. Replies have only been forthcoming from Buckland Monachorum and Gulworthy.

 The Clerk has had an email from Buckland Monachorum regards the monies from TAP Fund for the new TASS bus.
                          Gulworthy wish to purchase an outdoor portable PA system, which was thought to be a good idea and perhaps we could get together with them and suggest the system be dual purpose for use internally as well.

    
Discussions took place regards support for each idea.

 Council has put forward ideas but the main one seems to be the support workman. This would be Councils application with Gulworthy, it was felt Council could support any other ideas. It was agreed to complete our application and support Gulworthy and Buckland Monachorum in theirs.
Minute 1108(1008) Notice Board at Weir Quay Mr. Slaughter sent the following.

Minute 1108(1064) The Clerk has had a conformation email regards the repair to the Parish Hall Clock.
Rev Law proposed adoption of the minutes, seconded by Mr Piper.
SO RESOLVED

1130. Internal Audit to be undertaken by Mr. Smith and Mr. Benson
The internal audit was carried out by Mr Benson and Mr Lamb, all was in order.      
1131. Report by Mr. Lamb on the Southern Links meeting held on the 27th June.

      Mr. Lamb presented the Southern Link report which is bound with and forms part of these minutes.
1132. Report from Mr Benson on West Devon Borough Council.

Mr. Benson presented the West Devon Borough Council report which is bound with and forms part of                      these minutes.      
1133. Correspondence.

   1. Pro Arb House.                             
The Clerk has received an email from Karen Hobbs seeking a postal address for the 3 new houses behind the Chapel in Fore Street. 

Mrs. Boot-Handford had put out some feelers and came back with STEPHENS CLOSE. Mr. Smith proposed acceptance of the suggested postal address, seconded by Mr. Sadleir.
     2. The Royal British Legion          
Giving a brief history of the branch and explaining that in order to carry on with this commitment within the Community and to ensure the future of the Bere Alston Branch, we are in desperate need of enthusiastic volunteers to fill positions on the Branch Committee. The Special General Meeting will be held at 8pm on Monday 9th September in the Bere Ferrers Social Club.
      3.  Community Council of Devon.
The Annual Conference will take place at Exeter Racecourse on Thursday 12th September.

4. Department of Communities and Local Government.
Openness and transparency on Personal Interests. Copies to all Councillors.
5. Grant Thornton.
2012-13 Audit. “ On the basis of our review in our opinion the information in the annual returns is in accordance with proper practice and no matters have come to our attention.
Council congratulated the Clerk.

6. West Devon Borough Council.
(a) “There was a good response to Electrical Waste Amnesty. Five cages of items were handed in weighing just over a tonne”.
(b) “Nearly £100k invested in West Devon Homes. West Devon Borough Council has a partnership project with Wessex Home Improvement’s Loans (HIL) to provide subsidised finance to eligible homeowners to pay for essential repairs, and adaptations on improvements to their properties”.

(c) “An Outreach Service will be helping West Devon residents get the right advice this August. The West Devon Connect Roadshow will be travelling around the borough so people can get face to face help and information in their own community”.  

1134 .Questions from any members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.
(1) Mr. Lansdell feels the Parish Council should be setting an example by cutting the hedges of the Dog Exercise Field and clear the road signs. Refer to Open Spaces.

1135.To take Staff Contract in part two.

(a)  Mr. Benson proposed Council go into part two, seconded by Mr. Dennis.


Discussions took place.


Mr. Leithall proposed Council come out of part two, seconded by Mr. Lamb.
(b)  The Clerk reported that there is a load of paint stored under the stage in the Parish Hall.

The Clerk to send a letter to Mrs. Pike to ask her to arrange for them to be removed.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members and the public for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.52pm.
Signed this 24th September 2013     
Chairman……………………………….
West Devon Borough Council Report. July 2013

The main aim that councillors and officers have been considering is the T18 programme which will enable the council to cope with a £3.6 M funding gap over the period 2014/17 period. The council’s new renewable energy planning guidance has been put out for public consultation having been developed by officers and members, it consists of four parts relating to commercial wind turbines and solar farms as well as smaller domestic solar and wind turbine installations.  North Tawton Neighbourhood Plan area has been designated and Hatherleighs Community Plan has been approved and will be used as a material planning consideration. The council is also looking at implementing Dog Control Orders under the Clean Neighbourhood and Environment Act 2005, this should provide borough wide control and enable more officers to support the service. Work is also going on with regards to the Garden Waste & Leaves Combusting contract, changes to European legislation will change the criteria for bio waste which involves leaves swept from streets which may contain contaminants. 
